CHARLESTOWN HERITAGE AND HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 
February 25, 2020   Approved Minutes
Present:  Wes Van Velsor, Joyce Higgins, Duane Wetherby, Ron Martel, Joanne Hipp  Absent:  Jeff Lessels

The meeting came to order at 7:10 p.m.  The January minutes were approved with one correction:  Wes seconded the treasurer’s report, not Joanne.  Wes moved and Duane seconded.

The treasurer’s report was approved.  The sign invoice has been paid and interest added.  The budget line, with encumbered funds, paid the bill, making this line now $753.22.  The savings account is $3,846.61.   Joanne motioned, Ron seconded.

There was a discussion about the one remaining bench, which was not paid for by the town.  It still belongs to Wes and is in his garage.  Duane will arrange a time to take a photo of it to be displayed to encourage donations to purchase it from Wes.  There is an effort underway to place the bench on Main Street in memory of a resident if the selectboard approves.  Duane will write a letter to the selectboard.  Possible placements are at the bus stop or perhaps in front of the Max Saver.  

Discussion of how to frame the cannon marker.  Is there someone in town who can do this?  We need to check into what materials would be best to use—wood or metal.

Discussion of repairing the cannon wheels.   We need to locate a wheelwright.  Wes, Duane, and Joyce will try to find one.  Joyce will call Jay Fisher for advice.  Joanne will call Peter Plunkett to see if he knows of a wheelwright.  The cannon needs to be fixed prior to Old Home Day in July so that it can be in the parade.

Joyce reported on her efforts to borrow equipment to present the program at the Charlestown Historical Society meeting in March.  She was unsuccessful at the library, but has contacted Daryl Royce and will meet with him tomorrow to check out Rotary’s equipment.

The history of South Charlestown is being gathered and organized by Joyce as a power point program with auxillary typed and copied information.  It might make a good program to present to the public when it is finished.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.









Respectfully submitted,









Joanne Hipp, Secretary 

